TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN'S MEETING March 20, 2018

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, and Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Public: Stephen Thomson, David Thomson and Dave Testerman

Non-Public: One

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:25pm.

Fire Dept: Dee Ford reported that they had a fire at 13 Quimby Road. The cause is still undetermined. Chief Ford met with the fire investigator and he reported there was an extension cord with a canister light in the basement. The homeowner has insurance, however the renters had no insurance. There were two cats lost in the fire. One of the owners lives in Colorado and the other lives in Franklin. Chief Ford will follow up on the plans for demo before summer. They have had a few medical calls as well. The Fire Department is holding a Rabies Clinic on March 24th and Shelly will be there for dog registrations. Dee and Lisa are working with Casey from 911 to update the maps with the new additions and deletions before printing new maps.

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson asked if he could start the process on getting the grader repaired and the selectmen approved. Charlie Henry, from Milton Caterpillar, mentioned that it might be the water pump. The grader will be going to Reed Truck for the repairs. There was discussion on the Municipal Mutual Dept process. Dean explained that this is when towns work together to do projects. For example, if Bristol had a big project they could ask Hill, Danbury, or other towns help them and in return they help others with their projects.

Police Dept: Chief Stevens - no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry - no report

Public Session: Stephen and Dave Thomson came in to discuss Article 3 on the ballot that reclassifies some properties on NH Route 3A as commercial zoned. Dave wanted clarification of road frontage for a lot with a business. Mike Brady said if they want to make any changes to the existing business they will need to go to the Planning Board with a site plan review.

State Representative Dave Testerman gave the board an overview of the legislative activities at the State House.

Selectmen Dupuis made motion to go into Non-Public under RSA 91-A:3 II (c). at 7:30 and Selectmen Brady seconded. All were in favor.

Selectmen Dupuis made motion to leave Non-Public at 7:45 and Selectmen Seymour seconded. All were in favor.

BOARD BUSINESS:

The board reviewed Rod Woods', the town's assessor, contract for any changes from prior year. Rod has also provided proof of insurance. They will sign the contract next week.

The Selectmen appointed Tom Seymour to Chairman of the Board Selectmen and ex officio member of the Budget Committee. Mike Brady will remain on the Planning Board.

The Board discussed having the Selectmen's meeting every other week to avoid having a two week gap some months.

Selectmen Dupuis asked how Chief Stevens was billing out for special details. Lisa will follow up with Chief Stevens.

Employee raises will take affect week ending March 30th.

Selectmen Dupuis will be on vacation April 14th – 28th.

The first stipends will be paid for the following; Board of Selectmen, Trustee of Trust Funds and the Town Treasurer March 30th.

The Bunker Hill Bridge RFP's will be decided at the April 3rd meeting. The top three will be sent to NH DOT for their review. We should be signing a contract in late spring.

The final payment for the fire truck will be made and Lisa will call the bank for the title.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady